
I was involved with Forge Integrated Playgroup from the beginning. It was essential 
to get pre-school provision at the school: parents needed it and as a play worker, 
teaching childcare and play work at Belfast Met, my personal ethos is that providing 
services for young children is important. Also, for the primary school to be attractive 
we needed a pre-school. We tried for o�cial funding; the Board was coming up with 
a huge estimate of costs and the Department turned us down, saying maybe in the 
future, but we couldn’t wait. So the IEF agreed to help out and brought the Ireland 
Funds on board. We had no space in the school so we had to get a mobile classroom. 
Eventually the Education and Library Board took on the maintenance responsibility 
- but it was cheaper for them if we bought a new one and not second-hand. We also 
needed money for sta� for the �rst year and that came through the IEF. In the �rst 
year,1992, we got sixteen children and had two sta�; we kept expanding and within 
�ve years we were secure with the Department supporting 24 places for each of two 
sessions, morning and afternoon. 

It was tough getting it organised but the committee meetings getting it all going were 
full of energy. When it �nally, o�cially opened – well – what a sense of achievement; it 
was very satisfying and even moving. We could see the children’s artwork on the walls 
around us and it was great to realise it was all really happening. Children have a great 
pre-school experience at Forge, and the move to “big school” is much smoother.

12/20 The IEF sourced funding to open Forge 
Integrated Playgroup and recently 
awarded Forge IPS an Increasing Places in 
Integrated Schools (IPIS) grant to add to its 
accommodation and so increase its capacity. 
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